

Information Governance Team

Postal Address: Coventry City Council PO Box 15 Council House Coventry CV1 5RR

www.coventry.gov.uk

E-mail: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

Phone: 024 7697 5408

26 July 2023

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) Request ID: FOI527694302

Thank you for your request for information relating to RSHE / PSHE support offer for schools.

You have requested the following information:

1a. Do Coventry City Council provide an RSHE/PSHE support offer for schools?

Coventry City Council does not have a specific PSHE/RSE support offer for schools. However, there will be information and advice that schools can access that may be relevant for some areas of RSHE/PSHE. These are included below.

1b. If yes, what support do you provide? e.g. training, funding, specialist support, network events, resources etc.

Coventry City Council has commissioned, via the Early Intervention and Young People Substance Misuse Service delivered by CGL (known as Positive Choices), to develop lesson plans in relation to substance misuse for schools:

https://www.changegrowlive.org/positive-choices-coventry/professionals

You may also wish to contact South Warwickshire Foundation Trust to request any information they hold. Their contact details can be found at the link below:

https://www.swft.nhs.uk/our-services/children-and-young-peoples-services/coventry-family-health-and-lifestyle-service-0-19-years

2. Which department leads on the RSHE/PSHE support offer for schools?

The Education, Improvement and Standards team provides general support to school leaders and will direct to the statutory guidance below:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/relationships-education-relationships-and-sexeducation-rse-and-health-education

3a. Do Coventry City Council employ a specific PSHE/RSHE post to support schools? No.

3b. If yes, how many posts are there and how many hours are they employed for? Not applicable.

The supply of information in response to a FOI/EIR request does not confer an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

For information, we publish a variety of information such as: <u>FOI/EIR Disclosure Log</u>, <u>Publication Scheme</u>, <u>Facts about Coventry</u> and <u>Open Data</u> that you may find of useful if you are looking for information in the future.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: infoqov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email icocasework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

Information Governance